

JULIE D. KOHLER

PLEASE REPLY TO: Bridgeport E-Mail Address: jkohler@cohenandwolf.com

May 1, 2013

VIA FEDERAL EXPRESS AND ELECTRONIC MAIL

Melanie Bachman, Esq. Acting Executive Director Connecticut Siting Council Ten Franklin Square New Britain, CT 06051

Re: Docket No. 421 - Application by T-Mobile Northeast LLC for a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need for a Telecommunications Facility at 158 Edison Road in the Town of Trumbull, Connecticut

Dear Attorney Bachman:

On April 26, 2012, the Connecticut Siting Council ("Council") mailed its approval of a Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need to the Applicant, T-Mobile Northeast LLC ("T-Mobile"), regarding the telecommunications facility ("Facility") proposed in the above-captioned docket. According to the Decision and Order ("D&O"), T-Mobile must complete construction and bring the Facility on-air by October 26, 2013. T-Mobile has not completed construction of the Facility and, therefore, respectfully requests a one year extension of time until October 26, 2014, in which to comply with the Council's D&O.

Please do not hesitate to contact me if you have any questions.

Very truly yours,

JDK/lcc

CC:

Service List (via electronic mail)

Town of Trumbuil